BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 17 October 2012 at 7.30 pm
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*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Julie Pickles – Clerk

C63
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor D Earl, R Harrison, M Harrison, S Krizanac, A Guthrie, A McCausland, J Davidson, J
Joyce and M Smith. 

C64
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.

C65
Community / Policing Issues 


PCSO Richard Unsworth attended the meeting and reported on the follow issues;-


Theft from vehicles in the Winwick area

Burglaries in Burtonwood

Diesel stolen from Brook Head Farm

Arrests made in relation to Class B Drugs

General Anti Social Behaviour

School Parking Problems

Nuisance Youths at Phipps Industrial Estate
Vehicle Damage – Tyres being punctured

Halloween and Bonfire Night School Presentations  


Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had received complaints from residents of Kinnock Park in relation to vehicles parking in front of their properties and, he had also received complaints in relation to nuisance youths at the rear of the youth base in Burtonwood.
C66
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (19 September 2012)


Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 19 September   2012 be agreed and signed as a correct record
C67
Matters Arising 

C67.1
Community / Policing Issues – Ant Social Behaviour (Minute Reference C51 Refers)

Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had discussed the problems with the Borough Council and it was noted that traffic road order was to be advertised on an access only basis.

C67.2
Pavilion Centre – Summer Play Scheme (Minute Reference C54.10 Refers)

The Committee discussed at some length the amount that they would be willing to pay the Borough Council in relation to the prior summer play scheme, it was noted that they would not be willing to pay the full costs as it was felt a reasonable service had not been provided. A realistic amount of 50% of the original invoice was agreed upon.
C67.3
Westbrook Reports / Updates – Gulliver’s World (Minute Reference C61 Refers)
 
Councillor J Guthrie updated the Committee in relation to Gulliver’s World, it was noted that their recent application had been withdrawn, the fencing was near to completion, most of the trees had been felled and that the parks management had promised to in future work more closely with the Parish Council.  

  C68
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (17 October 2012)
The Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor A Abbey, B MacLaren, J Higham and J Guthrie and it was 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C68.1
Apologies
It was noted that apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A McCausland, A Guthrie and J Joyce.
C68.2
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest


It was noted that there were no declarations of interest received.

C68.3
Applications for Grant
Burtonwood and Collins Green Senior Citizen Association requested a grant of £500 to part fund their annual Christmas party and other Christmas events and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £500 be approved
C68.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (September / October 2012)


Nil

C68.5
Accounts Requiring Payment (October 2012)

WBC – Trade Waste – Kingswood 



£ 1176.24

HM Revs & Customs – 2nd Quarter Paye 


£ 1492.08

ELM Ltd – Footpath Maintenance 



£ 2160.00

Clerks Expenses Sept/Oct 2012 




£     57.10

Callands Community Primary School Christmas Grant 
£  100.00

St Paul of the Cross Catholic Primary Christmas Grant 
£  100.00

Burtonwood Community Primary School Christmas Grant 
£  100.00

St Philips (Westbrook) CE Primary Christmas Grant 

£  100.00

Westbrook Old Hall Community Primary Christmas Grant 
£  100.00

Forshaw Thanks Giving Trust Christmas Grant 


£1000.00


Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments be made 

C68.6
Monthly Accounts – September  2012

The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of September 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C68.7
Bank Reconciliation – September 2012

The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of September 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C68.8
Forshaw Thanks Giving Trust / Christmas Grant Presentation
The Clerk reported that last years
presentation was hosted by Burtonwood Community Primary School and would traditionally this year be hosted by one of the Parish schools in Westbrook, it was noted that the Clerk would make the necessary arrangements for this years presentation event with the schools after the schools half term break.

In addition to the Forshaw Trust presentation it was further reported that the grants would also be given out to the schools for their purchase of Christmas trees and decorations.

It was noted that this years Christmas Tree light up would take place in front of the library in Burtonwood on Friday, 7 December 2012 at 6.00pm, followed by festive refreshments in St Michael’s Church Hall.

C68.9
Kingswood Community Centre


The Clerk reported that various repairs to the centre was needed:-

Repairs to the main hall floor
The new electrician was to program all pat testing 

Bulbs to the main hall to be replaced
The centre had been booked to house the local poling station for the forthcoming elections on 15 November 2012. 

C68.10Pavilion Centre


The Clerk reported that various repairs to the centre was needed:-

The new electrician was to program all pat testing / to also plan some internal repairs 

Bulbs to the main hall to be replaced

The external food lights to be repaired - 1 x to be renewed

The keypad that controlled the shower facility had been resited to the corridor outside the kitchen.

The centre had been booked to house the local poling station for the forthcoming elections on 15 November 2012. 

C68.11Play Area – Pavilion
The Clerk reported that an inspection had been completed and had highlighted repairs to be actioned. 

Swings
Module

Fencing Rocking Horse

Roundabout


It was noted that repairs to the above had been ordered.

C68.12Play Area – Collins Green
The Clerk reported that an inspection had been completed and had highlighted repairs to be actioned. 

Nexus Module 


It was noted that repairs to the above had been ordered and the Borough Council inspection team were completing a more in-depth survey to the equipment on the park area.


Additionally, a site visit had taken place to clear broken glass from the park area, this had been reported to the Clerk by a local member of the community.  

. 

C68.13Play Area Inspections

As above.

C68.14Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground

Nil

C68.15Pitches
Nil
 

C68.16Quotations Received

WBC – repairs to play areas - ongoing
WBC – Supply of Christmas Tree £1055.56 + Vat (approx)

Replacement Christmas Tree Lights £1500 inc Vat (approx)  
ELM Consultants - Repairs to section of Footpath 28 £1990 + Vat (WBC to fund £500 of work) which will bring costing to Parish Council £1490 + Vat

WBC – Landscape triangle of land on Phipps Lane £1500 + Vat (£500 to be funded by Burtonwood Village Design Team) which will bring costing to the Parish Council to £1000 + Vat  
C68.17Any Other Urgent Business


The Clerk reported on Remembrance Sunday, it was noted that Councillor K Burgess and Councillor T O’Neill was to represent the Parish Council at St Michael’s church in Burtonwood and Councillor B MacLaren was to represent the Parish Council at the Cenotaph at Bridge Foot. 

C69
Report of the Planning Sub-Committee 17 October 2012       

Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on planning matters and issues meeting attended by himself, Councillor J Higham, Councillor J Guthrie and Councillor M Thorpe and it was 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C69.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor D Earl.
C69.2
Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 
C69.3
Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

3 Domestic Planning Applications

1 Non Domestic Planning Application

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country  Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

2 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
0 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C70
Correspondence

1. WBC – Warrington Public Rights of Way Forum
2. iCan – Regional Growth Fund Alert
3. CPFA – AGM
4. PCSO – Report for Parish Council
5. WBC – Warrington Local Plan Core Strategy – Submission
6. Email M Williams – Independent Enquiry – GCSE English
7. Email – English GCSE Debacle
8. Parish Council – Callands Surgery Information
9. WBC – Westbrook Signage – Love Where you live
10. PCSO C O’Brien – Parking outside schools
11. WBC – Neighbourhoods Monthly Bulletin – October 2012
12. WBC – Local Sustainable Transport Fund Consultation – Junction Improvements
13. Major Consultation on Future Plans for Cheshire Fire and Rescue Service
14. ICAN – Message to Members
15. WBC – Peel Ports ‘Mersey Ports Master Plan’ Briefing
16. WBC – Polling Station Use – 15/11/12 – Parish Pavilion
17. WBC – Polling Station Use – Kingswood Community Centre
18. WBC – Notice of Election of a Police and Crime Commissioner for the Cheshire Police Area
19. David Parr – Autumn Clean Up Events 
20. Cllr A Guthrie  - email – apologies for meeting 
21. Cllr R and M Harrison – email – apologies for the meeting – outcome of flyers
22. WBC – Burtonwood Youth Base – Disposal of Property
23. WBC – I Probert – Burtonwood Youth Work 
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be noted 
C71
Burtonwood – Reports/Update
Councillor K Burgess reported on the Love Where You Live event that had recently taken place in the village, it was noted that he had been accompanied by Councillor T O’Neill, representatives from the Borough Council and children from both of the village schools, it was noted that the litter picking had gone very well and the event would be repeated.

Councillor K Burgess reported on his work as an instructor  for the ambulance service, it was noted that he would be going out to local schools and groups to teach basic life skill, it was also noted  that he was currently working on a project that would hopefully eventually lead to all schools being fitted with a defibulator. 

Councillor T O’Neill reported on the eyesore triangle of land on Phipps Lane, it was noted that he looked into the matter of re-fencing the area, placing a new bench, and wild flower planting with a representative of the Borough Council, the costing was approximately £1500 + Vat. It was noted that the Burtonwood Village Design Team had a sum of money they were willing to part fund the project (£500.00) and it was
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk places an order for the work to be done with the Borough Council

Councillor A Abbey reported that he had received a complaint from a local resident that the door to the doctors on Clay Lane would not let him enter in his wheelchair and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk contacts the practice to further the residents concerns
Councillor A Abby reported on complaints that he had received from local residents in wheel chairs that could not use the pathways due to them being covered in mud, pot holed and had broken kerbs and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk contacts the Borough Council to request that the matter is investigated

Councillor A Abbey reported on the lack of road surfacing on the junction 8 roundabout and the pot holes in the carriageway from Phipps Lane to Forshaws Lane and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerks writes to the Borough Council to request that the above is surveyed and remedial repairs are programmed
Councillor A Abbey reported on the drainage issues within the village of Burtonwood. It was noted that many local roads were recently flooded and the borders of some field areas had been sand bagged to stop further water resting on the roads. Councillor Abbey stated that there was a problem with water coming off the local fields but the bigger issue was that many drains had not been replace and were stilling fitted with 4 inch pipes that could not cope with the excess water, it was noted that Councillor Abbey was now spending in the region of £50-60K to service his drains and it was

Resolved by the Council to request that the Borough Council liaise with United Utilities to survey the local drainage channels 
Councillor A Abbey reported on the recent issue of the withdrawal of the free School Bus Service due to cost cutting measures by the Borough Council, Councillor T O’Neill reported that the measures would not impact on any pupils currently using the bus service from Burtonwood.
C72
Callands – Reports/Update

Councillor B MacLaren reported on issues that were brought to the recent surgery that was held at the Children’s Centre at Calland:-

Path problems

Loose cobbles


School parking complaints

Litter

It was noted that a request for more bins had been forwarded to Cathy Sephton of the Borough Council, the other issues had been forwarded to the appropriate department of the Borough Council.  

C73
Old Hall


Nil

C74
Westbrook – Reports/Updates

Councillor B Maclaren reported that he had accompanied Councillor R Harrison to survey footpaths in the Westbrook area, it was noted that he and Councillor Harrison would bring a further report to the Committee. 
C75
Any Other Urgent Business


Nil
The meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….



                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess  Chairman

         21 November 2012
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